JOINT COMMITTEE OF 

CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

Stanpit Village Hall 11th December 2007 at 7.30 pm

Present: Chairman John White (Christchurch Citizens); Andy Glaser (Friars Cliff); Ken Clay (Friars Cliff); Christine Wright (Highcliffe); Mike Collard (SAMRA); Jim Biggin (West Christchurch);
Apologies: Debbie Stephens (SAMRA);

Minutes: The Minutes of the committee meeting of 11th September 2007 were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
248. Treasurer’s Report: we have income received of £60, expenditure due and paid of zero and thus a cash balance of £202.83. The two outstanding subscriptions were paid
249. Delegates’ Reports: Christchurch Community Partnership: there has been discussion on the Bournemouth Airport link road and the improvement of the land around the railway station.
250. Delegate’s Reports: Community Safety Action Group: nothing to report
251. Delegates Reports: Bournemouth International Airport: nothing to report
252. Christchurch Citizens: the situation surrounding the Boat House on the Quay was discussed. It was resolved that the secretary would write to CBC questioning their strange actions as landlord. The Clarendon Road development by the railway line was first rejected by CBC but then subsequently approved following the hiring of a consultant by the Planning Department
253. Friars Cliff Report: representatives of The Airport gave a first class presentation at a successful quarterly meeting. The new airport bus is proving to be very popular
254. Highcliffe Report: the lottery fund application is progressing; local shops are suffering following the introduction of the new bus pass; the carnival was well supported
255. SAMRA: it was resolved that we would support SAMRA in their efforts related to the Stanpit Conservation Report. The role of a Residents Association within the police PACT initiative is not clear.
256. West Christchurch: Friends of St Catherine’s Hill has adopted a constitution and a logo. It may now turn to considering the management of the hill. The presentation by CBC at the public meeting was very professional
257. Hampshire Minerals and Waste Strategy (WRAGE). Peter Martin continues to question Hampshire’s plans. The oil pipeline that runs from Poole to Southampton may cause problems.

258. Hurn Waste Disposal Plant: DCC have commissioned consultants to help them to undertake a full scale reappraisal of their waste management plans. A number of people have indicated that our campaign had some effect in bringing this about. The Chairman asked that the committee’s thanks to the general secretary be minuted.
259. Druitt Gardens Redevelopment: nothing is happening quickly

260. Annual Meeting with CBC Management: the secretary’s notes on the meeting were discussed. The involvement of Deutsche Bank at Saxon Square was welcomed. The forecast increase in Council Tax was not.

261. Hengistbury Head: at the request of SAMRA it was resolved that this topic would be placed on future agendas

262. The meeting closed at 9.00 pm. The next ordinary meeting and annual general meeting are scheduled for Tuesday 11th March 2008 at 7.30pm in Stanpit Village Hall (upper committee room).
